SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 1st JUNE 2016 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:  
Cllr M Thomas (Chairman), Cllr T Norton, Cllr D Scourfield, Cllr A Anderson, Cllr J Holder and Cllr A Norbury.
In attendance: 
Mr T Harding, Mr I Hawes, Mrs K Hawes, Mr P Marlowe, Mr G Rippon and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1. OPEN SESSION: Mr and Mrs Hawes were thanked for their work in improving the cemetery and cleaning the War Memorial.  One of the graves had dropped significantly and it was agreed that it should be topped up with soil.   
A resident stated that at a previous Parish Council meeting it was recorded that an area of Green Meadow was going to be left to grow wild. It was agreed that this idea would be revisited.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)
A resident was very concerned that there was no access to the station from the side belonging to Beaconsfield Golf Club as the access gate was locked.  This meant there was no access for disabled people who require a wheelchair or for people with heavy cases.  It was thought that Beaconsfield Golf Club would be unwilling to change this situation.

It was stated that the roads in South Bucks are in a terrible state and that Bucks County Council are in breach of their Duty of Care.  The Parish Council continue to write and lobby for the roads to be repaired within the village.

It was agreed that the legal costs proposed for the traffic calming project to introduce yellow lines on Chalfont Road was extraordinarily high.  These costs have been checked against other Councils and are similar.  However extending the areas covered may be cost effective, so these will be investigated further.
2. CO OPT NEW PARISH COUNCILLOR: This item has been postponed until the next meeting.
3. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Cllr O Davison-Oakley and Cllr C Hughes.

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Holder and Cllr Scourfield and were duly signed as a correct record of the meeting.

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· A framework document will be prepared by October for the Neighbourhood plan to determine how to proceed. (Action – Cllr Norton) 
· The shields which will be displayed on the white entry gates to the village have been ordered.  (Action – Cllr Thomas) 
· The owner of the green in front of the shops has been asked if he could have the broken bollard removed.   
· It was agreed that a local contractor will be asked if he could refurbish the existing notice boards so that they are easier to use.  (Action – Clerk)
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  None.
Risk Inspections:    The May inspection was completed and the issues raised are being reviewed.  Cllr Scourfield will carry out the June inspection.  (Action – Cllr Scourfield)  
4. HEALTH AND SAFETY:  The master list of all of the regulatory and safety inspections has been organised on a monthly chart and is being regularly reviewed.  (Action – Cllr Norton, Cllr Davison Oakley)  
5. DECLARATION OF INTEREST:  There were no declarations of interest.
6. Correspondence:
· Tree Preservation Order No.5 of 2016 had been received for a Horse Chestnut on land at 72 Chalfont Road.
· Chiltern District Council commissioned an Open Spaces Assessment Questionnaire which needs completing by 17th June.  (Action – Cllr Anderson)
· An estimate for parish footpath clearance was approved. The work will be carried out in early June.  (Action – Clerk)
7.
Finance  
Payments to end of May amounting to:-              
   £9,983.75
Income:- 




         
   £5,895.28

Closing balance of all accounts at 31 May:-

 £82,516.75

The annual VAT remittance has been received back for both the Parish Council and Jubilee Hall.  
i. Approval of annual accounts and governance statement for 2015/16:  The Council approved the annual audit governance statement and the accounts which was duly signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.   The accounts will now be sent to Mazars LLP, who is the external auditor.  A notice will be placed on the board advising residents that they can inspect the accounts.    (Action – Clerk)
ii. To review the Internal Audit report: The internal auditor found that the financial systems were in good order and efficiently run. It was agreed that the level of reserves should reduce as there are plans for spending up to £20k on capital/one off expenditure this financial year. The level of reserves will be taken into account when considering next year’s precept.
8. 
Planning
Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  
Permitted

CH/2016/0568/FA
20 Long Grove, Seer Green, HP9 2YW

Single storey rear and front extensions

CH/2016/0547/FA
Corner Cottage, 23 Chalfont Road, HP9 2YS

Single storey front extension

CH/2016/0526/TP

Meadow View, Bottom Lane, HP9 2UH
Felling of two beech trees and crown reduction of three beech trees all protected by a Tree Preservation Order.

CH/2016/0463/FA
Highclere Field Stables, Newbarn Lane

Siting of a temporary rural workers dwelling.

CH/2016/0353/FA
Lael Chesed, 25 Long Grove, HP9 2YN

Two storey rear and single storey front extensions and roof alterations.

9.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS:

I. extension to TRAFFIC CALMING scheme:  Bucks County Council Local Area Forum (LAF) agreed to allocate £6,344 from the Local Priorities budget to Seer Green towards traffic calming measures which will cost a total of £13,200.  The order has been placed to proceed with the project.  As a significant part of the cost is the legal traffic orders and not the lines themselves it was agreed in principle that other roads (e.g. the entrance to Howard Road and Hearnes Meadow) should be included as part of the consultation as they would only cost a further £1,994 if considered at the same time. The Parish Council will ask to approve the consultation before it is delivered to local residents and businesses. (Action – Cllr Thomas)  It was agreed that this work is important and that the Parish Council would pay for the balance of the project. 
II. VILLAGE improvements:   The staff at Perkin Elmer have again kindly offered their Corporate Social Responsibilities days to the Parish Council to carry out work to improve the village.  Suggestions for this work should be sent to the Clerk.  (Action - All Councillors) It was agreed that the Trio Venturer needed a new wet pour safety surface.  A quotation had been received but as it was extremely expensive other quotations will be sought. (Action – Cllr Thomas, Clerk)  Bucks County Council Local Area Forum has asked for suggestions for Transport Schemes to be submitted by 31st August 2016.  Suggestions for the scheme should be sent to the Clerk.  (Action - All Councillors)  It was agreed to repaint streetlights where the paint work had significantly deteriorated.  Any suggestions should be sent to the Clerk.  (Action - All Councillors)
III. CHERRY TREES: A company specialising in mature trees visited the village to recommend areas where mature cherry trees could be planted.  They also recommended the different species of tree for each area.  After reviewing the recommendations it was agreed to purchase eight trees with a wider (20cms or more) single trunk for the following locations:- three for Green Meadow, three for positioning near the white entry gates to the village, one for the Recreation Ground and one for the green at the entrance of Hearnes Meadow.   It was agreed that a watering contract should be in place for the project and the total should be within the £5,000 allocated in the Long Term Plan for the project.  (Action – Cllr Thomas, Clerk)
10.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)
i. JUBILEE HALL: The accounts have been audited by Mr J Maddox and were found to be in good order.  The Charities Commission have asked for the Trustees report to be submitted from October.
ii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, LAND AND SERVICES:   There have been issues with youths at the Recreation Ground.  The issue will be monitored.  (Action – Cllr Anderson)  
11.
Any Other Business:   A Big Lunch will be held on 12th June at Seer Green CofE School in celebration of the Queen’s 90th Birthday.  All residents are welcome.  The meeting closed at 9.30pm
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 6th July 2016, at 7.30pm in Seer Green Baptist Church in Wood Pond Close.    
The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
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